
IMPORTANT DATES 2018 
 

Tue 6 Feb   Classroom Helper info Sessions 
      9am, 2.30 and 7pm. 
Fri 9 Feb     Prep/Yr 6 Buddy Night 6.30pm 
      and Film Screening from 7.30pm  
Sat 17 Feb   Family /Class Captains Mass 6pm 
Mon 19 Feb   School Closure Day – Staff PD 
Wed 28-Fri 2 Mar Yr 5/6 Camp 
Tue 13 /14 Mar  Yr 4 Camp 
Wed 21 Mar   2019 Enrolment Info Session12pm 
Thurs 29 Mar   Last day Term 1, 1pm dismissal 
Mon 16 Apr   First day Term 2 
Fri 29 June   Last day Term 2, 1pm dismissal 
Mon 16 July   First day Term 3 
Sat 1 Sept    Confirmation 12.30pm & 3.30pm 
Fri 21 Sep    Last day Term 3, 1pm dismissal 
Mon 8 Oct   First day Term 4 
Sat 24 Nov   School FETE 
 

ST. JOHN BOSCO’S SCHOOL  
 

NEWSLETTER NO: 1………………1 February 2018 
 

6 Teague Street, Niddrie 3042, Postal Address: 29 Muriel Street, Niddrie, 3042 T: 9337 2314. E:principal@sjbniddrie.catholic.edu.au 

 

‘Without confidence and love, there can be no true education. 

If you want to be loved, you must love yourselves, and make your children 

feel that you love them”   St John Bosco 

 
 

 

 

PRINCIPAL NEWS 
Welcome to all the new children and families to SJB. We 
hope that your decision to join our wonderful community 
will be a positive experience. 
A special welcome to those children who are joining us mid 
school. We hope that Dante (1KS), Brando (2SM) and 
Martino Chakour (5NS), Nelson Causovski (3AH), Miguel 
Velez (5SV), Zein Aljarash(5NS) and Ava Dunstan(5KC). We 
hope that the children in your class make you feel very 
welcome. 
A special welcome also to Erin Vella and Kate Cooney who 
have joined our staff. We look forward to working with you 
for many years to come. 
 

Next Friday February 9
th

, we have our first school function. 
This will be in the form of our Prep /Yr Six Buddy Night 
which will begin at 6.30pm and our Outdoor Film Night. The 
film will be the school film that was postponed twice last 
year due to rain. 
Can I ask families who do not have a child in Prep or Yr Six 
to arrive after 7.30pm, as we want our Preps and Yr six 
children to have an opportunity to meet each other’s family 
prior to other families arriving.  
We also have our beginning of the year School /Captains 
Mass on Saturday February 17th at 6.00pm. We ask all 
school and class captains to wear their uniform on this 
night. At this Mass we will pray for our families for the year 
ahead and present Captains with their badges. It would be 
great to have a packed church. 
 

FEES 
Please note Fee information included in this newsletter. 
Your Fee Statements will all come home today with your 
eldest child. Payment options are Cash, Cheque, Direct 
Deposit and Credit/Debit Card. 
Please contact Maree in the office if you have any queries in 
regards to this. 
 

CSEF--Holders of Health Care Cards 
IMPORTANT: Please note that attached to the newsletter 
today is a copy of the CSEF application. If you have already 
supplied this to the school in 2017-you DO NOT NEED to 
resubmit your details. However, if you are new to the 
school or you have recently been allocated a Health Care 
Card, please fill in the form and return to the office ASAP. 
All eligible families will receive an amount to use for Camps, 
Sports and Excursions-sent directly to the school. Please let 
us know if you have any queries in relation to this. 
 

FEES FOR 2018 
School Fees 
$475 per term (4 Terms) or $1900 annually. 
School fees are payable by the end of the first full week of 
each term. 
First Term Fees will be due by Friday 9th Feb 2018. 

Statements will be sent home in Week 1 2018. 
Compulsory levy 
Compulsory levy-Prep to Year 5-$320 per child (includes 
Student Levy $140: Swimming Intensive $80: Excursion Levy 
$50 and IT Levy $50). 
Compulsory levy-Year 6-$370 per child (includes Student 
levy $140: Swimming Intensive $80: Excursion Levy $50: IT 
levy $50) 
Levies are all due for payment by Friday 9th FEB 2018. 
Capital Levy 
$25 per Term (4 Terms) or $100 annually. 
This fee assists in the repayment of loans for the ongoing 
refurbishment of classrooms. 

MASS & ASSEMBLY TIMETABLE 

WEEK ENDING 
MASS 

Friday  12.30pm 
ASSEMBLY 

Friday 2.40pm 

1- Fri Feb 2 staff/captains General 

2- Fri Feb 9 Year 3  General 

3 -Fri Feb 16 Year 5 Year 3 

4 -Fri Feb 23 Year 4 Year 2 

5-Fri Mar 2 Year 2 Year 1 

6- Fri Mar 9 Year 1 Year 6 

7- Fri Mar 16 Year 6 Year 5 

8- Fri Mar 23 Prep Year 4 

9- Thursday Mar 29 - Prep 
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CHILDRENS LITURGY AT SJB 
The Children's Liturgy of the Word will be resume 
on Sunday the 11

th
 of February at the 10.30am Mass and 

will now be held on the second Sunday of every month. 
If you would like your children to get more out of the Mass 
and the weekend scriptures, then bring them along and 
Kerryn McGurk, one of our parishioners will lead the 
children in an innovative way of exploring the scriptures 
during Mass. 
The children will be taken into the sacristy whilst Father 
speaks to the adult congregation.  Appropriate child 
activities, prayer and reflection will be shared with children 
during this time.  The children will then return to their 
families at the Presentation of Gifts. 
 

SCHOOL PARENT LIAISON  
Firstly I would like to welcome you all back to another year. 
I am taking over the role as Parent Liason from Julie Hanna. 
If you have any questions or queries please feel free to 
email me on mguzzardi@sjbniddrie.catholic.edu.au .  I am 
looking forward to working with you all. 
Classroom Helpers 
You should have received a classroom helper note. If you 
are interested in being a classroom helper please fill out the 
form and return it by FRIDAY 2ND FEBRUARY. On the form 
you are able to indicate whether you are a new helper, 
continuing helper, home helper or 20 minute student 
support helper. I will be running a Parent Classroom Helper 
Information Session for new helpers on TUESDAY 6th 
FEBRUARY at 9am, 2.30 and 7pm. A note will go home 
tomorrow to indicate which session you would like to 
attend.  
 

Maximise the Fresh Start: Tips for starting or going back to 
school.  
Please go to the following link to read the latest blog by 
Michael Grose: Parenting Ideas 
        Thanking you, Marc Guzzardi  
      mguzzardi@sjbniddrie.catholic.edu.au 
 

R.E NEWS 
Welcome to 2018! A special welcome to all the new families 
to our St John Bosco community. 
May the year ahead be filled with new friendships, great 
adventures and much joy. 
As yet we do not have a parish priest. Fr Nhan Le from St 
Martin de Porres will be our administrator and attend 
whole school masses on Fridays. 
This Friday there will be a Whole School Mass at 12:30pm. 
We give thanks for our patron saint, John Bosco whose 
feast day was on Tuesday 31st January. 
We have been invited to participate in Moonee Valley 
Council “Wipe Out Waste” program. This program will help 
us identify how we manage our waste and what steps we 
can take to reduce the waste we generate. As Catholics we 
are  stewards of the world  and we are called to all we can 
to protect and preserve the environment. If this is 
something that you think you would like to be part of- 
please let me know. I would love to include the parent 
community to help drive this initiative throughout the 
whole school. 
As a follow up to our Giving Tree from last year the 
organizations we helped have informed us of their 

appreciation of our generosity and how our support has 
helped the families in their care- thank you once again. 
May the peace of the Lord be with you always, 
Tricia Cossar REL pcossar@sjbniddrie.catholic.edu.au 
 

ENGLISH NEWS 
Classroom Libraries 
Welcome to another school year! You will notice an 
increased number of books in your child’s classrooms. 
These are our classroom libraries and our hope is to 
continue to build them over the year. This year each term 
you will receive two Scholastic Book Club order forms. Each 
time a student orders a book from these catalogues; SJB 
earns reward points to spend on books for the children.  
A special thank you to Evelyn Pappas who will be 
overseeing this for us. 
In 2018 our aim is to instil a love of reading in all children 
and we ask that you continue to support us in this 
endeavour by taking interest in the books your child is 
reading. 
Again, we would like to thank all of those parents who 
helped to contact all of the new books in 2017. 
Many thanks, The Literacy Team, (Julie Hanna, Marc 
Guzzardi, Sharon Wright) 
 
 

2018 CASEA PROGRAM 
We have had a fantastic start to the year! On 
Monday all staff participated in a whole day of 
professional learning with the CASEA team. 
We learnt about challenging behaviours, the 
risk and protective factors that affect a child's 

behaviour. We also learnt about preventative behaviour 
management strategies.  We are very excited to begin our 
partnership with CASEA.  
Our partnership with CASEA is not just between the school 
and CASEA but also with the SJB families. Yesterday all 
Prep-Year 3 students received a pack from CASEA. This 
included, an information brochure, Record of Consent Form 
and a Strengths and Difficulties Questionnaire. We ask 
families to return the consent form and questionnaire to 
your child's teacher by Thursday 8th February.  
For those who may have missed our introduction to CASEA 
in last year's newsletter please find the information below.  
 

We are very excited to announce that St John Bosco’s has 
invited the CAMHS and Schools: Early Action Program 
(CASEA) to be part of the school community for term 1 and 
2 in 2018.   
The CASEA Program is an Early Intervention service for 
young children (Prep to Year 3) who present with 
challenging behaviours. CASEA is a program developed by 
The Royal Children’s Hospital Integrated Mental Health 
Program and funded by the Mental Health Branch of the 
Department of Human Services. 
The program offers:  
• A universal behavioural screen for all children in Grades 
Prep-3 
•  Professional development seminars for all teachers and 
school staff 
•  Classroom behavioural activities for Grades Prep-3 
children 
•  Group programs for selected children and parents 

https://www.parentingideas.com.au/2018/01/7-ways-to-make-a-sensational-start-to-the-school-year/?utm_source=Parenting+Ideas+Master+List&utm_campaign=891aacefae-EMAIL_CAMPAIGN_2018_01_23&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_f488c60967-891aacefae-189630397&mc_cid=891aacefae&mc_eid=bd308087d5
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This program will be run by Rebecca Sobell (Psychologist) 
and Leanne Pethick (Psychologist) from The Royal Children’s 
Hospital.  
If you have any questions please speak with any one of our 
CASEA team representatives, Tricia Cossr, Diana 
Zampaglione, Peter Monaghan or Sommer Azzopardi.  
 

VICTORIAN REPRESENTATIVE TEAMS FOR AFL, 
BASKETBALL, NETBALL AND SOCCER FOR 12 YEARS AND 
UNDER 
If your child is 11 or 12 and playing at a very high level in 
any of the above sports and would like to try out for the 
Victorian teams you must read the information provided by 
School Sports Victoria (SSV) and register via the website 
http://www.ssv.vic.edu.au/team-vic Registrations are open 
now and close on Thurs 1st March and there is a non-
refundable $25 application fee.  
All application forms need to be endorsed by the school and 
we are only allowed to endorse 3 girls and boys per sport.  
If you are interested please see or email me 
ljolley@sjbniddrie.catholic.edu.au no later than Thursday 
22nd Feb. Please include the sport your child would like to 
try out for and the experience your child has outside of 
school eg clubs and grade they play for, any awards eg best 
and fairest, coaches awards etc, this way if there are more 
than 3 per sport a decision can be made. 
          Thanks, Libby Jolley 
 

ST. JOHN BOSCO’S SCHOOL CHESS CLUB – TERM 1, 2018 
Chess is one of the most powerful educational tools 
available to strengthen a child’s mind. Most 6-7 year olds 
can follow the basic rules and some children as young as 4 
or 5 can play. Whatever a child’s age, chess can enhance 
concentration, patience, and perseverance, as well as 
develop creativity, intuition, and memory. Most 
importantly, children can develop the ability to analyse and 

deduce from a set of general principles, to make tough 
decisions and to solve problems flexibly. 
The coaches, David Beaumont and Phil Dragic are 
experienced chess teachers and two of Victoria’s leading 
chess players. 
The chess classes will take the children through a structured 
chess course with the dual aim of achieving the maximal 
educational benefits the game offers and providing an 
enjoyable learning environment.  
If your child would like to participate in the Chess Club 
during Term 1 please collect an enrolment form from the 
school office 
• When: Thursday after school, 3:30 – 4:30pm 
There will be 7 classes in Term 1, on the following 
Thursdays: 8/2, 15/2, 22/2, 1/3, 8/3, 15/3 and 22/3. 
• Where: Staffroom 
• Cost: $70 (for the 7 classes, includes GST) per child  
If you know of any classes you will miss please put in a pro-
rata payment. Please make any cheques payable to ‘Chess 
Education’ and leave at the front office. 
Enquiries: Please feel free to contact us on (03) 9387 4503 
or via email at info@chesseducation.com.au 
 
SJB SOCCER CLINIC 
Preps – Grade 2 children are invited to register now for 
after school soccer clinics with Dean Ito Cannon. 
Clinics commence straight after school on the following 
dates: Monday 5, 12 & 19 February Friday 2, 9, 16, 23 
March and Mon 26 March. 
Please register at the office ASAP as numbers are limited. 
Session cost is $8 per child and $6 for siblings 
          Thanks Dean Ito Cannon 
 
 
 

 
 
http://www.sjbniddrie.catholic.edu.au/ 
 

We are pleased to announce the launch of the new school website for St John Bosco’s Primary School. 
We have designed this website to provide a comprehensive overview of our aims and values, useful 

information and links to your child’s year level site. 
Our website will always be an evolving work in progress. We will continue to update our website regularly with news, events and 
information from the school and classrooms. Please take a moment and navigate through our new website. If you have any 
questions or comments regarding the content contained in our website, please feel free to share your views with any member of 
staff. 
 

We will NO LONGER use the Skoolbag App to send notifications to Parents as we have in previous years. 
We request that you download the new St John Bosco’s app that is connected to our website. We will now use this NEW app as a 
way to send out notifications to you. Please find the link to download the School Mobile App on the website (bottom front page) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Alternatively, download the app by searching St. John Bosco’s Primary 
School in the App or Google Play store. Please ensure you download the 
Fraynework app and NOT Skoolbag. 

 

http://www.ssv.vic.edu.au/team-vic
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SJB FETE 

24TH NOVEMBER 2018 
It's time for the community of St John Bosco to come 
together again and host another Fete. 
This is a very exciting time for the children to see their 
SJB community work together to run their most loved 
fete.   
Running a fete is time consuming but as the saying 
goes "many hands means light work".  I believe if we 
all come together this fete will be as successful as our 
last. 
Below is a list of stalls that have been successful in our 
previous fetes.   
Please have a look and choose a stall you would like to 
run or help out on.  Once you have a chosen a stall 
contact me and I will send you all the information you 
will need to get your stall running.  This information is 
a guide if you think of a better way to run your stall 
please do so.   Also if you have an idea for a stall that is 
not listed again please contact me to add it to the list. 
Also attached is a Volunteer Registration form.   
Once you have chosen a stall to run or help on, please 
fill in this form and return it to the school so I can add 
your name to your preferred stall.  Thank you for time. 
Fete Organisers: Silvana Loschiavo 0403 888 705, 
lucon23@iinet.net.au and Katerina Rintoule 0418 563 
653, katerina.rintoule@gmail.com 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Thanking you 
 

 
 
Peter Monaghan 
Principal 
 

TUCKSHOP ROSTER: TERM 1 2018 

  11am-2.30pm 10am-12pm 12.30-2.30pm 

Tues 6 Feb Liliana Najdovski Silvana Loschiavo Lina Cutri 

Fri 9 Feb  Nicole Arthurson Therese Patton Helene Sexton 
Melissa Ryan 

Tue 13 Feb  Virginia De Nittis Tracey Teague Suzanne Speranza 
Cheryl Falzon 

Fri 16 Feb  Helen Catterall Joanne Caddeo Vanessa Lo Giusto 
Sharin Ramsay 

Tue 20 Feb  Mary 
Pantalleresco 

Joely Curwood Katherine 
D'Arcangelo 
Linda Patronias 

Fri 23 Feb  Sonia Andersen Lynda Rizzetti Michelle Favero  
Angie Czaja 

Tue 27 Feb  Julie Marchese Amanda 
Cashmore 

Simone Callegari  
Kelli Giampiccollo  

Fri 2 Mar  Kim Pinner Joanne Mosca Kathy Hogan 
Carmen Guardo 

Tues 6 Mar Liz Wallis Naomi Breen Janet Mastropasqua 
Gaetana Jessen 

Fri 9 Mar  Sue Chivilo Margaret Conroy Lili Giglia 
Andrea Hill 

Tue 13 Mar  Silvana Loschiavo Roxie Riley Debra Buckley 
Belinda McGregor 

Fri 16 Mar  Eloise Romeo Fiona Jessen Natalie Khoury 
Lisa Glavis 

Tue 20 Mar  Narelle 
Somerville 

Rebecca Ryan Sonia Medawar 
Sonia Hadchiti 

Fri 25 Mar  Julie Seddon Karen Healy Rosemary Morais 
Holly Noonan 

Tue 27 Mar  Antoinette 
Agresta 

Michelle Tankard Kathy DeBono 
Libby Nelson 

NO TUCKSHOP TOMORROW 
Tuckshop begins next week on Tuesday 6 February 

for Prep to Yr 2 and Friday 9 Feb for Yrs 3 to 6. 

mailto:lucon23@iinet.net.au


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SJB STAFF 2018 

NAME POSITION 

Sommer Azzopardi Deputy Principal & Wellbeing Leader 

Melissa Barnard Learning Support Officer Year 2  

Jennifer Barresi Teacher P.E 

Tracey Brennan Learning Support Officer Year 6 

Susan Carey Teacher 6SC 

Allison Comerford Teacher 5KC 

Kate Cooney Teacher 5KC 

Tricia Cossar Teacher RE Leader 

Grace Diamandis Learning Support Officer Year 5 

Georgina Dodrill Learning Support Officer Prep 

Karen Doody Teacher Art 

Lisa Douglas Learning Support Officer Year 4  

Sandra Fazio Teacher Italian 

Rose Fazio Learning Support Officer Prep 

Mark Fitzell Teacher Performing Arts 

Marc Guzzardi Deputy Principal, Teaching & Learning, Parent /School Liaison and Yr 5/6 
Literacy Leader 

Julie Hanna Literacy Leader, Literacy Intervention & Prep Transition 

Rachel Hanna Learning Support Officer Year 1 

Alexandra Hickman Teacher 3AH 

Jessica Hughes Teacher PJH 

Libby Jolley Teacher 6SC/ Sport 

Maree Kennedy Finance/Administration  

William Kingston Teacher 3WK 

Michele Kop Teacher Science 

Jamie Lambert Numeracy Leader  

Helen Lannin Teacher EAL 

Lynn Mahoney Administration  

Marita Mannix Teacher PMM 

Stephanie McKenna Teacher 2SM 

Peter Monaghan Principal  

Thomas Monaghan Learning Support Officer Year 1 

Georgia Mullavey Teacher 4GM 

Melanie Phillips Learning Support Officer YR 3 

Meagan Ploog Teacher 1MP 

Joanne Robertson Administration  

Sallyann Scicluna Teacher 4SS 

Naomi Scott Teacher 5NS 

Julia Serratore IT Leader  

Tricia Spina Teacher 6TS 

Rebecca Stephensen Teacher 1RS 

Michelle Stivala Teacher 5NS 

Eliza Travis Teacher 2ET 

Edith Vella Learning Support Officer YR 5 

Erin Vella Teacher 2EV 

Suzanne Verzantvoort Teacher 5SV 

Sharon Wright Library Technician  

Gemma Wright Learning Support Officer Year 2 

Danielle Zambara Learning Support Officer Year 2 

Diana Zampaglione Learning Support Officer Junior school 

Van Aboo Cleaner/Maintenance  

Veronica Moloney Tuckshop  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

STALLS 

Corn on Cob Devonshire Tea 

Lamb souvlaki Lucky Dip Stalls 

Nachos Tickets & Wrist bands 

Pasta Sausages &  Cold Drinks 

Face Painting Stall Dutch Pancakes 

SJB X factor Choc Fondue 

Raffles/ Spinning Wheel Cup Cake Stall 

Hampers Slushie Machine 

Jams Preserves Stall Coffee Cart 

Candy Stall Lemonade Stand 

Buy a balloon win a prize Tattoo Stall 

Fire Trucks Second Hand Book Stall 

Smoke Busters Second Hand Toy Stall 

Hot Dogger   Home Made Craft Stall 

Ice Cream from canteen Contact Sponsors 

Cake, Biscuit & Slices Stall First Aid 

Dunk the Teacher    Floater  (help at any stand) 

Animal Farm Walkers (Flyers) 

Popcorn  Class Displays, Auction 

Hair Sprayers Stall 
 

Fairy Floss   
 

Police Cars 
 

Guess Sweets in the Jar 
 



 

FETE VOLUNTEER REGISTRATION FORM 

Name:     

   Contact Number:     

   Email:     

   Children's Name(s):   Grades: 

 
    

 
    

Stand Description     

   Co-Ordinator Of Stand     

   Helper on Day of Fete Yes No 

   Other Volunteers     

 
    

 
    

 
    

   Will you sponsor this stand Financially Yes                                            No 

   Please be advised that sponsorship is NOT compulsory to run a stand. 

Any help would be appreciated. 
 

   If Yes, Full Sponsorship: Amount: $ 

Or 
  Part Sponsorship: Amount: $ 

   Do you give us permission to pass your details onto the stall organizer 

Yes No 
 

   Thank you for helping us make the 2018 St John Bosco Fete a successful event. 
"Many hands make light work" 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 


